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Karen Inkelas presented "Academic Residential          
Initiatives: Best Practices from the National Study of    
Living-Learning Programs" at the University of Puget 
Sound,  Tacoma, WA, at a drive-in conference focusing 
on academic residential initiatives, sponsored by the 
Mellon Foundation. 
 
Congrats to Matt Johnson who was tapped for the      
Maryland ODK chapter. 
 
Check out Susan R. Komives's review of Adrianna Kezar 
(Ed). Rethinking Leadership Practices in a Complex,  
Multicultural, ad Global Environment: New Concepts and 
Models for Higher Education (Stylus, 2009) in the Review 
of Higher Education (Fall 2010). 
 
Professor Emeritus William Sedlacek presented 
“Employing noncognitive variables in selecting and      
developing graduate students” to graduate faculty and  
administrators at Loyola University, Chicago, October 25, 
2010. 
 
Read the October 2010 edition of the College Bulletin to 
learn more about exciting news regarding EDHI faculty. 
Dr. KerryAnn O’Meara recently became a Co-Principle 
Investigator for a study of women faculty about women 
faculty in STEM programs. This study is the result of a 
$3.2 million dollar ADVANCE Grant from the National 
Science Foundation. Additionally, Dr. Noah Drezner and 
Dr. Connie North were recently named Lilly Fellows by 
the Center for Teaching Excellence. Please congratulate 
them on their accomplishments and read more by visiting 
http://education.umd.edu/news/collegeBulletin/V06I07/
index.html 
 
Salvador B. Mena is the Director of Strategic Initiatives 
and Planning in the Office of the Vice Chancellor for   
Student Affairs at the University of North Carolina at 
Chapel Hill.  

Congrats to Jen Meyers Pickard and Charles  Pickard on 
their October 23rdwedding . CSPAers in attendance were 
Graziella Pagliarulo McCarron and Lucy LePeau.   

C S P  d o c t o r a l    
students (L to R)   
Lucy LePeau, Jen 
Meyers Pickard, and 
Graziella Pagliarulo    
McCarron enjoying 
the lovely wedding 
reception.  

Grant Awarded to Support Center of     
Excellence for Veteran Student Success 

 
The University of Maryland received one of 15 
grants given by the U.S. Department of Education to 
support the growth and development of the Center of 
Excellence for Veteran Student Success.  It is a   
wonderful new three-year grant that will support the 
hiring of full time staff and an additional graduate 
student to work with Veterans Students.     
 
Dr. Marsha Guenzler-Stevens will serve as the  
Primary Investigator of this initiative. The grant will 
also support the release time of faculty in Military       
Sociology to do research on our students.  It also 
supports the development of a transition course for 
veterans and a leadership course to support veteran 
student mentors that will work with small cadres of 
their fellow students who also served.  There will be 
additional financial support for programs, including 
those sponsored by the TerpVets student group and 
those that reach out into the veterans community   
beyond the campus.  The University of Maryland 
was the only institution in the state to receive this 
grant. Congrats, Marsha on being part of this        
important project!   



Paige Haber, Dennis Roberts, Susan Komives and           
colleagues (Global Leadership Development: A Professional 
Institute Inquiry Model) 
 
Paige Haber and Marcy Levy Shankman (Women and 
Leadership: How Emotionally Intelligent Leadership Provides 
a New Lens for Understanding Gender Differences) 
 
Dennis Roberts and colleagues (Masters, Mistresses, and the 
In-Between: Preparing Teachers of Leadership) 
 
Paige Haber and colleague (Great Ideas Share and Teach   
Forum). 
 

Great Maryland Programs at 
the International Leadership 

Association Conference 
(Boston, October 26th-30th) 

ILA attendees (Bottom L to R):  Susan Komives, 
Marcy Levy Shankman, friend Craig Slack; (Top L 
to R): friend Vicky Foxworth, Tova Olson, Felicia 
Mainella, Ann Becks, Laura Osteen (not pictured 
Denny Roberts, Paige Haber)  

ILA attendees Julie Owen, John Dugan, and  
Wendy Wagner 

Julie Owen, Wendy Wagner, Susan Komives (Diverse       
Approaches to Assessing Leadership Identity Development) 
 
Julie Owen and colleagues (Overcoming Obstacles to Create the 
Interdisciplinary Leadership Minor, V- 2.0) 
  
John Dugan and Susan Komives (Race and Leadership:     
Movement towards Complex Conceptualizations) 

 

 

Be in touch with Stephen or Karen to get into a 
great photo of Maryland CSP folks (alums and    
students) to share in the December InBasket! 

Going to ASHE in Indianapolis? 



Introducing ... Our New Affiliate Faculty 
The CSP Program is proud to welcome six new affiliate faculty.  

We are very excited for you to join us! 

Dr. Mary Hummel 
 
Mary is the Assistant Vice 
P res iden t  fo r  S tuden t           
Affairs where she oversees 
Conference and Visitor      
Services, Dining Services, 
Resident Life, Residential   
Facilities, and Transportation 
Services. Prior to coming to        
Maryland, she was the         
Director of Housing and      
Residence Life at the         
University of North Carolina                         
at Greensboro. Mary has vast   
experience in leading organizational change and     
creating living-learning programs at Greensboro and 
the University of Michigan, where she earned her   
doctorate in higher education. Throughout her career, 
Mary has accumulated a wealth of teaching           
experience with undergraduate and graduate students.  
Mary also obtained a masters degree in student       
personnel from The Pennsylvania State University.  

Mary Hummel 

 
Dr. Warren Kelley 
 
Warren has been a member of the University of Maryland campus community for over 25 
years, and has served in the role of Assistant Vice President for Student Affairs for the past 
nine years. He earned master’s and doctoral degrees in counseling psychology at Maryland 
and a masters of general administration from the University of Maryland, University       
College. In his role as Assistant Vice President, Warren serves as the chief financial and   
facilities officer for the division of student affairs and oversees the University Career Center 
and personnel processes for the division of student affairs. Warren has held numerous      
appointments and leadership and advisory roles on campus relating technology initiatives, 
alcohol issues, and the retention and graduation of underrepresented students.  Most       

recently, he had the honor of serving as a member of the President’s Search Committee, which resulted in the      
successful hiring of the President-Elect Dr. Wallace Loh.  

Warren Kelley 

Dr. Adrienne Hamcke Wicker 
 
Adrienne earned her master of 
arts and doctorate in college 
student personnel from the 
University of Maryland. She is 
currently the Assistant Director 
for Assessment in the Adele H. 
Stamp Student Union where 
she directs department-wide 
assessment projects.  Adrienne 
is also the chair of the Division 
of Student Affairs Assessment 
Committee. In addition to 
her work within student   
affairs, Adrienne is an     
organizational development consultant with Center for 
Leadership & Organizational Change, where she won 
the Consultant of the Year award in 2007. Adrienne has 
previous experience working with off-campus housing 
services and commuter student affairs. Adrienne has 
rich teaching experience in areas such as multicultural 
development, career planning, and the student personnel 
services apprenticeship. 

Adrienne Hamcke Wicker 



 

Dr. Brenda Lutovsky Quaye 
 
Brenda is a 2010 graduate of The Pennsylvania State University where she earned her   
doctorate in higher education.  Her dissertation was titled “Understanding the Contextual 
Influences on Undergraduate Students’ Decisions about Academic Cheating.”  Brenda has 
been a member of the Maryland community since 2008. She is an assistant director in the 
Office of Student Conduct, where she focuses on integrity and character education and  
development.  Brenda’s most recent publications include Reason, R. D., Cox, B. E.,   
Lutovsky Quaye, B. R., & Terenzini, P. T. (2010). Individual and institutional factors that 
encourage faculty to promote student encounters with difference in first-year courses. The 
Review of Higher Education, 33(3), 391-414; and  Cox, B. E., McIntosh, K. L., Terenzini, 
P. T., Reason, R. D., & Lutovsky Quaye, B. R. (In press). Pedagogical signals of faculty 
approachability: Factors shaping faculty--student interaction outside the classroom.                                     
Research in Higher Education. 

Brenda Lutovsky Quaye 

New Affiliate Faculty (continued) 

Dr. Alice Mitchell 
 
Alice returned to the        
University of Maryland 
community in 2007 when 
she became a psychometrist 
in the Counseling Center.  
She obtained her master’s 
degree in College Student 
Personnel from Bowling 
Green State University and 
is a graduate of the College 
S t u d e n t  P e r s o n n e l            
A d mi n i s t r a t i o n  d o c t o r a l        
program, with a minor in Measurement, Statistics, and 
Evaluation. Alice has maintained involvement in   
ACPA by serving two terms on the editorial board for 
the Journal of College Student Development and 
chaired the Commission for Assessment and         
Evaluation.  She was also a 2004 ACPA Diamond 
Honoree.  Her most recent  publication is Higbee, J. L. 
and Mitchell, A A (Eds.) (2009). Making good on the 
promise: Student affairs professionals with             
disabilities. Lanham, MD: University Press of    
America. 

Alice Mitchell 

 
Dr. Rhondie Voorhees 
 
Rhondie is a 2008 graduate 
of the College Student     
Personnel Administration 
doctoral program, with an 
emphas i s  i n  f ede ra l     
legislative issues in higher 
education. She also obtained 
her master’s in College     
Student Personnel from   
Maryland.  She has extensive 
experience in residence life 
and multicultural training 
and education. Currently,    

Rhondie is the Program Director of the Common 
Ground Multicultural Dialogue Program in the     
Department of Resident Life where she coordinates 
the on-going conceptualization, development, and   
implementation of the program. Rhondie has taught 
undergraduate and graduate courses in her time at 
Maryland and will teach a qualitative research     
methods course this spring. 

Rhondie Voorhees 



Check out John D. Fioubert’s new book The Men’s 
and Women’s Programs: Ending Rape through Peer 
Education (Routledge, 2011). 
 
Foubert, J. D. (2011). The women’s program: Peer 
educator’s guide. New York, NY: Routledge. 

  
Foubert, J. D. (2011). The 
men’s program: Peer educator’s 
guide.  New York,  NY: 
Routledge. 
  
Foubert, J., Tabachnick, J., & 
Schewe, P. (2010). Encouraging 
bystander intervention for sexual 
violence prevention. In K. L. 
Kaufman (Ed.), The prevention 

of sexual violence: A practitioner’s sourcebook.       
Holyoke, MA: NEARI Press. 
 
Haynes, C., & Brown Leonard, J. (2010). From sur-
prise parties to mapmaking: Undergraduate journeys 
toward interdisciplinary understanding. Journal of 
Higher Education, 81, 645-666. 
 
Dr. Larry Roper was a keynote speaker at the 4th   
Annual Residential Curriculum Institute with the theme 
"Bringing Intentionality to Student Learning in       
Residential Communities" at Macalester College in St. 
Paul. 
 
Check out Shandol Swalley Hoover and Susan 
Komives's column, "Sport and Leadership                
Development " in NCLP's Concepts & Connections 
(vol. 17, #1, pp. 12-16). Shandol is the                       
Associate  Director of New Student & Carolina  Parent 
Programs at the University of  North Carolina at   
Chapel Hill.  
 
Greg Toya, Associate Dean of Students - California 
State University San Marcos, received two Japanese 
American Citizens League (JACL) scholarships this 
year - one from the San Diego Chapter and one was 
National. The San Diego scholarship title - Dr. Roy K. 
Tanaka Continuing Education Scholarship and the    
national - Magoichi and Shizuko Kato Memorial   
Scholarship. Greg is proudly writing chapter 4 of his 
dissertation on “Cultural Center Staff: Belonging and 
Mattering for Underserved University Students”. 

Dr. Alice Mitchell was featured in a ResLife.Net and 
ACPA Commission for Housing and Residential Life 
webinar on Being an Ally to Students with Disabilities: 
Communication and Other Considerations. 
 
Molly Morin co-presented a poster presentation at 
NACADA titled “Academic Advising and Career  
Planning - Partnership for Undeclared Student Success” 
and wrote “Navigating the Academic Advising Job 
Search: Interviewee and Interviewer in One Semester” 
for the October Synergy Newsletter [Synergy is the 
Newsletter of the NASPA SAPAA (Student Affairs 
Partnering with Academic Affairs) Knowledge     
Community]: http://www.naspa.org/files/KC/sapaa/
SAPAAOct10Newsletter.pdf  
 
Isaiah Thomas presented at the Minnesota College 
Personnel Association's Annual Conference on “ First-
Generation College Students: Pathways to Success”. 
 
Dr. Wendy Wilson sent along the line to a new ad for 
UNT-Dallas featuring our own Lindsay Throne—
Wendy writes “Lindsay has become a movie star here 
in Texas!  I’m sure you’ll want to include this in the 
next issue of the InBasket.”  
http://studios121.com/video/2010/09/28/unt-dallas/ 
 
Chetan Chowdhry is now the Program Coordinator in 
Student Advising in the UC Berkeley Blum Center for 
Developing Economies.  He will primarily be advising 
students in their Global Poverty and Practice minor re-
garding academic, career, and service-learning matters.  
 
Karol Martinez will be the new Director of Student 
Activities at MICA starting Nov. 11th.  
 
Dr. Ashley Mouberry Sieman is now the Director of 
University Life Assessment, Research and Retention at 
George Mason University—lots of CSP folks now at 
Mason!! 
 
Donna Lee Oda has accepted a new position  at Mt. St. 
Mary's College in Los Angeles as their new Graduate 
Career Advisor 
 
Tricia Shalka leaves Drexel to be the new assistant 
director of student and young alumni engagement at 
Johns Hopkins. Tricia will join cohort mate Justin 
Fincher in the Hopkins alumni office. 



Dr. Ellen Meents-DeCaigny was promoted to         
Assistant Vice President for Assessment, Planning and 
Communications, in Student Affairs. Ellen is co-chair 
elect of NASPA's national Knowledge Community for 
Assessment, Evaluation and Research.  University.   
 
Marcee Turner has started her pre-doctoral internship 
at the University Counseling Center at Florida State 
University 
 
Former CSP student Jenn Lau writes with happy news 
from Vancouver that she left the life of a big firm law 
to take up a student affairs position!  After graduating 
in 2008 with her LL.B. from the University of British 
Columbia Faculty of Law, clerking at the British      
Columbia Supreme Court, and practicing as a civil   
litigator, she returned to the UBC Faculty of Law to 
take up the post of Associate Director of Career       
Services.  She writes “It is a wonderful job and the   
perfect combination of my law degree and student    
affairs background.” 

Nurredina Workman has a new position at UC 
Berkeley in the Cal Corps Public Service Center. 
 
Dr. Susan Longerbeam and Michael welcome 
son, Leo Ryan, born September 24th at 8 lbs. 4 oz. 
How wonderful that you all have each other!  
 
Ryan and Jen Edwards Sierra are thrilled to share 
that Charles Joseph Serra, "Charlie", was born       
October 12th and weighed 7lbs. 3 oz. Love to you all.  
 
On October 20th, Ismael and Jennifer Dudeck-Lenis 
welcomed their second daughter, Maeve Katherine, 
into the world at 7:40 p.m. She weighed 8 lbs. 14 oz. 
and was 21 inches long. Their other daughter,       
Meghan, is happy to be a big sister!   
 
CSP wedding alert — congrats to Mei Yen Hui and 
Glenn Ireland on their recent engagement! We love 
you both! 

Magoon and Thomas Awards 
 Nominations Due January 14, 2011 

 	
What a wonderful opportunity we have each year to honor alumni who exemplify the values 
and principles we so treasure!! Please send along your nominations for the Thomas Magoon 
Award (given to a CAPS graduate who as a scholar-practitioner upholds the best traditions of 
scholarly work – nominees must be working in higher education) and the William L. Thomas 
Jr. Award (given to someone who mentored a CSP graduate student during their time in the 
CSP program- nominees do not need to be CSP alumni and at the time of the mentoring (they 
may have been at other universities or associations). Electronic copies of nomination letters 
and a resume/CV of the nominee (if possible) should be sent to Jim Osteen 
(josteen@umd.edu) by January 14, 2011. 


